
Yillage of Burr Ridge
Mayor Gary Grasso

May 10.2024
Via Eleclronic Mail

Anonymous User
MuckRock News

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request

The village of Burr Ridge is in receipt of your April 26, 2024 Freedom of Information Act
(FOIA) seeking information regarding the Burr Ridge Police Department's Facebook page.

Enclosed please find the records responsive to your FOIA request. However, please be advised that
certain information in the records responsive to your FOIA request has been determined to be exempt
from disclosure under FOIA. Accordingly, such information has been redacted or denied from the
records provided.

Section 7(1)(b) of FOIA provides that "private information" is exempt from disclosure. "Private
information" is defined in FOIA as, "unique identifiers, including a person's social security number,
a driver's license number, employee identification number, biometric identifiers, personal financial
information, passwords or other access codes, signatures, medical records, home or personal
telephone numbers and personal email addresses. Private information also includes home address
and personal license plates, except as otherwise provided by law or when compiled without
possibility of attribution to any person. 5 ILCSl40i2(c-5) Consequently, certain unique identifiers
such as our business portfolio ID, have been redacted from the records being provided.

The person responsible for the decision to deny a portion ofyour FOIA request is the Village ofBun
Ridge Freedom of Information Officer, Shirley Benedict. In accordance with Section 9(a) of FOIA,
you are hereby notified that you have the right to file a Request for Review regarding the decision
made by the Village of Burr Ridge Freedom of Information Officer with the Public Access Counselor
at the Illinois Attomey General's Office. You can file your Request for Review with the Public
Access Counselor by writing to:

7660 County Line Road

Burr Ridge, lL 60527

(630) 654-8181

www.burr-ridge.gov
o
w



Leah Bartelt
Public Access Counselor
Oflice of the Attorney General
500 South 2nd Street
Springfield, IL 62701
Phone: 887-299-3642
Fax: 217-782-1396
Email: ublic.acces

If you choose to file a Request for Review with the Public Access Counselor, you must do so
within sixty calendar days of the date of this letter. Please note that you must include a copy of
your original FO[A request and this letter when filing a Request for Review with the Public Access
Counselor.

You are also notified that you have the right to judicial review regarding the decision made by the
Village of Burr Ridge Freedom of Information Offrcer pursuant to Section 11 of FOIA.

Sincerely,

Shirley Benedict
Freedom of Information Officer
Village of Burr fudge


